
1 
 

04/26/2024 
The Master’s Mission International 

Developers of International Disciple-making Movement Leaders 
115 Silver Street, Waterville, Maine 04901  

 
 
Hello from Nazret/Adama Ethiopia, 
 
Adama, also known as Nazret, population: 324,000 (2015) is a key city in Ethiopia’s Rift Valley on the 
main rail & road route to the port of Djibouti. It is majority Muslim, but Evangelicals are boldly planting 
churches there. Believers in Adama are in danger from the expansion and teaching of both Islam and 
Prosperity Preaching. Their shepherds need Biblical understanding, hermeneutical wisdom, and skill in 
expository preaching of the word of God in order to equip the saints to defend themselves from such 
error and to proclaim the truth to others. That’s why the Lord has placed us (TMMI) since 2015.  
We are currently engaging about 50 leaders in bi-annual training events and relating with many more.  
See training notes @ https://www.themastersmissioninternational.org/training-notes. If any of you 
in the U.S. are interested, I would be pleased to conduct these trainings with you, in person or via video-
meetings. The next group video-meeting series, “The Gospel in Accordance with the Scriptures” is 
scheduled to begin May 12th with a few spots available. 
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Nazret/Adama Training Report: 
 

 
Adama first group (4/22—23/2024). 
 
We conducted two, two-day round two life-changing trainings entitled “The Kingdom Life According to 
Jesus,” an exegetical study of Jesus’ “Great Sermon on the Mount (Matt. 5—7) this week. The first 
group (pictured above) on Monday and Tuesday (4/22—23). The final training (group pictured below) 
conducted on Thursday and Friday 4/25—26/2024) has just wound down.  
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I am now headed directly to the Airport in Addis Ababa for a 11:50 pm departure to the USA.  With a 
nine-hour lay-over scheduled in Istanbul, I expect to arrive in Boston at 8:00pm, Saturday (4/27). 
Please keep all of this and all of us in your prayers. May God bless you all for your faithful prayers, 
partnership, support and encouragement in ministry.  
 
Grace and peace, 
Rev. Paul L. Parker 
A.K.A. Pastor “Chico” 
Email: pastorchicop@gmail.com 
Web:  www.themastersmissioninternational.org  
Ph.: 1-207-592-5911 
Mail: 115 Silver Street, Waterville, ME 04901 
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